
COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION 

MINUTES 

March 20, 2017 

 

The monthly meeting of the CCREA was held on Monday March 20, 2017 at 

the West Cobb Senior Center. The meeting was called to order at 10:30 a.m.   

Invocation, spring prayer by President Stone, followed by the Pledge of 

Allegiance to the Flag. 

NEW MEMBERS: Rhonda Lane, Library.  Welcome aboard! 

ILLNESS/DEATH:  Roland Green, Gail Green fell – let’s keep both in our 

prayers also, all members and family in prayer. 

PROGRAM:  Dennis Thayer, Capt. Cobb County Fire Department (filling in 

for Public Safety Director Sam Heaton), to talk about the Braves Stadium and 

Senior Citizens Safety.  There are 2 Parks in the facility 1. Ball field (which 

will open on March 25) 4100 seats (smaller the Turner Field)  2. Battery Park 

consist of Theater, Entertainment, Omni Hotel, Comcast headquarter, 550 

Apartment Homes and Restaurants off the Plaza. There will be Police, Fire 

and 911 at the stadium for security. Come and enjoy yourself.  Touched a 

little on senior safety, be aware of scams. Having a Safety Village Day on May 

13, 2017 at the Safety Village on Al Bishop Drive from 9a.m-12noon. 

TREASURER REPORT:  As of March 20, 2017 we have $8364.86 in the 

checking account. A motion was made and second to accept the report.  

Motion carried 

SECRETARY MINUTES:  February 20, 2017 minutes were distributed. A 

motion was made and second to accept the minutes. Motion carried.  Thanks 

to Bill Pardue for taking the minutes in February. 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS:  President Stone asked if we wanted the Christmas 

Dinner at the West Cobb Senior Center or the Powder Springs Station on 



Powder Springs Street, open the floor for a vote, the vote was to have it at the 

West Cobb Center. 

Some member are interested in having a Drivers’ Training Class and a 

minimal of 25 people has to be in the class to start, if you were interested he 

ask you to sign up. 

“Congratulations’ to our door prize winner; Sybil Graham, a gift card from 

Olive Garden. 

The next meeting is April 17,  2017, at the West Cobb Senior Center. 

Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:45a.m. 

 

“PLEASE SILENCE YOUR CELL PHONES!” 

DON’T FORGET DUES! 

 

 

Have a bless day! 

Secretary 

Jo Ann Mann 

 


